
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
        

 
SEPTEMBER GENERAL MEETING 

Are you curious about Maryland State Highway 
Administration's plan for Electronic Toll Lanes (ETLs) 
on the Beltway?  Will this increase mobility?  What 
about capacity?  What will the widening of the road 
mean for Hillandale and adjacent properties?   
 
The State is now preparing the Environmental Impact 
Statement for the project. See the project's web site at: 
http://capitalbeltway.mdprojects.com/ 
 
HCA has invited the SHA's Project Manager along with 
a Montgomery County Transportation Planner to brief 
the community on this important project in late 
September. Look for the date, time and location in our 
September Bulletin. 

 
New Officers for HCA 

This past May at our annual community dinner we 
elected new officers for the year.  Their titles and 
names are listed below. 
 
President   John P Thomas 
Executive Vice President Joseph Branch 
Vice President, Programs Brenda Russell 
Treasurer   David Ram  
Secretary   Thomas Colclasure 
Past President  Kevin Balfe 
Member at Large  Sean Burke  
Member at Large  Daria Daniel 
Member at Large  Ava Penny 
Member at Large  Liz Phillips 
 
Committee Chairs 
Community Affairs  Eileen Finnegan 
Environmental Concerns Phyllis Riley 
Editor-The Bulletin  Ross Sutton 
Membership   Hall Crannell 
Directory   Vernice Lee 
Zoning and Planning Eileen Finnegan 
Beautiful Hillandale  Valerie Wooldridge 
Schools   Kathryn Hopps 
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Hospitality   Barbara Patterson 
Website Master  Christine Hicks 
Historian   Bill Thomas 
 

Curb Numbering Revisited 
In the May issue of the Bulletin, we mentioned that  
Boy Scout Troop 752, which meets at Cresthaven ES, 
would be painting house numbers at the curb for any 
interested Hillandale residents.  
 
This project was delayed until August so there is still 
time to get your home added to the list. So far, about 25 
homes have signed up but the Scouts want to see more. 
This is an inexpensive service (ten bucks) and it could 
save your life. If you are interested Contact Pamela 
Reid via email at reidbrady@comcast.net or by calling: 
301-439-5362. 
 

Beat the Heat 
It’s hot and there is still plenty of summer left. Our 
community is very fortunate to have two fine private 
swimming pools. There is still time to join and get 
some laps in while the weather is hot.  
 
The West Hillandale Swim Club is located at 915 
Schindler Drive. You can visit their website at: 
http://www.westhillandalepool.org/ for information 
about membership and facilities or call: 301-445-8330 
 
The Hillandale Swim and Tennis Association is located 
on Green Forest Drive and you can find information 
about them at: http://www.hillandale-
md.org/HSTA/HSTA_index.htm  or call: 301-445-0113 
 
On August 2nd both pools will host our National Night 
Out event and invite all Hillandalers to drop in for 
refreshments. The best part is that both pools will be 
open for swimming-so better bring your bathing suit. 
Our community pools are tremendous assets to 
Hillandale. Perhaps you will want to join and help 
support them and give you and your family a great 
place to burn up some energy and make new friends 
over the summer. 

http://capitalbeltway.mdprojects.com/
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BE PART OF HILLANDALE'S ANNUAL "NIGHT OUT" 
 
Share good company and conversation, and take a stand against crime!  
  
On Tuesday, August 2, the Hillandale Citizens Association invites you to our community's third annual Night Out. This event is part of the 
National Night Out, which aims to help neighborhoods work together to prevent crime and keep themselves safe.  
  
We'll again hold our evening at Hillandale's two beautiful pools, and all you need to do is pick your location and come. You’ll meet new 
Hillandalers, reconnect with longtime residents, and get important information about our local crime watch program.   Both Prince George’s 
and Montgomery County Police have been invited. 
  
Both pools will be open for swimmers, so bring your swimming suits. 
  
While light refreshments will be offered, feel free to bring a picnic dinner for your family. Better yet, organize a potluck among neighbors on 
your block and hold it poolside as part of our Night Out. Plenty of tables are available at both pools.   
  

The date, times and addresses to remember: 
Tuesday, August 2. 

6:30 – 8:00 p.m. 
Hillandale Swim and Tennis Association: 10116 Green Forest Drive, 301-431-6916. 

or 
West Hillandale Swim Club: 915 Schindler Drive, 301-439-4208 

 
For more information, contact Joseph Branch (301) 431-0180. Volunteers to assist in the preparations will be welcomed enthusiastically. 
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